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26. We would also urge an extension of this category to include a category of exemption for 
investment in assets that are deemed to be supporting an essential service – when the 
investor is considered low risk and has long-track record of supporting the Government 
on national security matters. 

27. The ideal application of this amendment would be that where an ownership structure is 
well known and understood by the Government, investment by a foreign owner into an 
Australian-based company would not be subject the current levels of compliance or 
administrative hurdles. This should be of particular priority where the investment is in the 
national interest. 

Increased fees  

28. We note that the Government is committed to ensuring that the FIRB framework is self-
sustaining, which will involve, in part, an increase in the fees schedule. Optus also notes 
that this will allow for an increase in the resources available to the FIRB.  

29. Under the new, proposed fee schedule, initial fees are lower, but the rates then increase 
to become substantially higher than the current fee. Optus notes that the cost of fees 
depends on the value of the transaction. 

30. Optus notes the reasons given for the proposed increase in fees. However, we suggest 
that increased fees could be likely to impact the amount of investment into Australia.  

31. In Optus’ situation, any substantial or unreasonable increase in fees payable could impact 
the levels of investment made into our network infrastructure, which is likely to be to the 
detriment of customers around the country, particularly in regional areas. Optus 
recommends that fees are waived or moderated for investments into critical infrastructure, 
such as telecommunications. 

New powers granted to the Treasurer  

32. We note that the Treasurer will have new powers related to the “calling in” of certain 
investments, as well as a last resort power on national security grounds 

33. We note that the telecommunications sector is specifically referred to in the explanatory 
memorandum as being captured under the national security test. 

34. We also note that the explanatory memorandum suggests that the opportunities for self-
disclosure mean that the call-in power is likely to be “used sparingly.”  

35. We understand the need for this power in the current global environment. To ensure this 
does not deter investment from countries or foreign government investors considered to 
be low risk, it is important that there is transparency as to the circumstances in which this 
power would be exercised. The exercise of such power should also be subject to 
appropriate scrutiny by appropriate parliamentary channels.  

Importance of a unified approach across Whole of Government 

36. We also understand that legislative changes to the Security of Critical Infrastructure 
framework are imminent.  

37. Optus enjoys a very productive working relationship with the Department of Home Affairs, 
and we collaborate on a number of important operational and policy matters. 

38. We appreciate that various matters allied to the FIRB’s mission need to be handled by the 
Department of Home Affairs. We also understand that it may be possible that there are 
some implications for the FIRB process which arises from the work in the Home Affairs 
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